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Minutes of the NW erosh Regional Forum 
held on 11 October 2019 

at Arawak Walton, Sycamore Court, Miles Platting, Manchester
In attendance: 
Ken Johnson

Riverside 
Elaine Taberner
Riverside
Joanne Chadwick
Calico Group

Tina Lavender
One Manchester

Paula Underwood
Torus

Joanne Rooney
Plus Dane Housing
Lisa Jowrey

Arawak Walton HA

Ben Heyworth
Christie’s

Mandy Hancock
Christie’s


Apologies:
Mark Jones

Riverside
Ceri Twist

Catreficonwy

Katherine Perry
Wigan Council

Joanne Grundy
Wigan Council 

Andrew White
Irwell Valley
Sue Whitham
Progress Housing Group

Tricia Grierson
Johnnie Johnson

Steve Wood

Individual Member

Jean Bray

Individual Member

	Item No.
	Item
	Action

	1


	Welcome, introductions and apologies
Ken welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave a brief background to the forum for the benefit of new attendees.

	

	2
	Minutes from the previous meeting and matters arising
Minutes accepted as a true account.
Ken confirmed that he had circulated the Tunstall presentation
Ken reported that unfortunately Greater Manchester Fire Service had cancelled once again but are still willing to attend at a future meeting.


	

	3
	Ben Heyworth & Mandy Hancock – Making Smoking History in GM
As a result of GM Fire Service cancelling Ben Heyworth and Mandy Hancock from Christie’s agreed to step in and deliver their presentation.
The presentation was entitled “Making Smoking History in Greater Manchester”
The presentation amongst other items covered:

· The investment & strategy until 2021

· Aims, objectives and targets of the strategy

· GM local authority tobacco control strategy

· E-cigarette starter kits and projects

· Smoking within the LGBT community

· Current position

Mandy summed up by stating that within two years Greater Manchester now had 46,500 fewer smokers. Mandy also reported that overall smoking prevalence in Greater Manchester is reducing at a pace and scale never achieved by any other global city.

The presentation was well received by the Group.
 
	

	4
	Erosh Chief Executive Feedback
Ken updated the Forum regarding erosh Trustees Meeting covering the following:

· Members Survey
· Management Accounts
· New erosh website
· Good Practice guides
· Network news
· Future events
· Erosh training
· Erosh Code of Practice
· Vacant Trustees position

· Dates and venues of future meetings
· Free job vacancy advertising reminder
Ken encouraged the forum to complete the on-line survey
Ken reported that his blog on living with his mother and her dementia was featured on the website which had resulted in a lot of interest and website traffic. Ken asked the forum for any case studies that we could possibly use in a similar way.

Further discussion about the erosh Code of Practice and the timetable for review. Ken informed the forum that going forward there will be an annual review of the Code and providers will be encouraged to feedback.

	

	5
	Providers Updates and Current Issues

The forum once again discussed the recent decision with regard to scrapping the free TV licence for all over 75 years and it would appear that organisations were doing nothing at the moment due to conflicting messages. Ken to report back to erosh Chief Executive and erosh chair.
Unfortunately Andrew couldn’t make the meeting and no further discussion was had on the topic of Section 20 with regard to service charges. Ken to contact Andrew with a view to including at the next Forum.
Joanne R informed the Forum that she recently attended a Digital Switchover conference and would be able to share the presentations. Ken to send out with the minutes.
General discussion regarding MPLC, Netflix and streaming. Andrew to update regarding Netflix at next meeting and Paula to update legal position with regard to streaming.

Joanne R requested Forum to share their Pet Policy and Pet Procedure.

General discussion regarding mobility scooters and their charging and storage. It transpired that different Fire Authorities had different views resulting in conflicting advice and guidance.

	Ken

Ken

Ken

Andrew
Paula

All 


	6
	AOB
None
	

	8
	Date and time of next meeting:  

February 2019 Date TBC Start 10am 
Venue: Spey House, Criterion Street, Reddish, Stockport SK5 6TD
             Telephone: 0161 431 6629
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